
RESOURCE ALLOCATION SUB (POLICY AND RESOURCES) COMMITTEE 
 

Friday, 20 November 2020  
 

Minutes of the meeting of the Resource Allocation Sub (Policy and Resources) 
Committee held at Virtual Meeting on Friday, 20 November 2020 at 11.30 am 

 
Present 
 
Members: 
Deputy Catherine McGuinness (Chairman) 
Jeremy Mayhew (Deputy Chairman) 
Deputy Keith Bottomley 
Tijs Broeke 
Deputy Jamie Ingham Clark 
Karina Dostalova 
Anne Fairweather 
Sheriff Christopher Hayward 
 

Shravan Joshi 
Alderman Vincent Keaveny 
Deputy Edward Lord 
Alderman Ian Luder 
Deputy Tom Sleigh 
Sir Michael Snyder 
Deputy James Thomson 
Alderman Sir David Wootton 
 

 
In Attendance 
Randall Anderson 
Marianne Fredericks 
Graeme Harrower 
Ann Holmes 
Barbara Newman 
 
 
Officers: 
John Barradell - Town Clerk & Chief Executive 

Angela Roach - Assistant Town Clerk & Director of Members 
Services 

Peter Lisley - Assistant Town Clerk & Director of Major Projects 

Greg Moore - Town Clerks 

Peter Kane - Chamberlain 

Caroline Al-Beyerty - Deputy Chamberlain 

Michael Cogher - Comptroller & City Solicitor 

Paul Wilkinson - City Surveyor 

Nick Gill - Surveyors 

Emma Cunnington - Town Clerks 

 
 

1. APOLOGIES  
There were no apologies.  
 

2. MEMBERS DECLARATIONS UNDER THE CODE OF CONDUCT IN 
RESPECT OF ITEMS ON THE AGENDA  
There were no declarations.  
 



3. MINUTES  
The minutes of the meeting of the Sub-Committee held on 22 October 2020 
were agreed as a correct record.  
 

4. RESOLUTION FROM THE EDUCATION BOARD  
The Sub-Committee received a resolution from the Education Board concerning 
the proposed new funding model for schools reflected from Sir Mike 
Tomlinson’s review into education.  
 
RESOLVED, that:- 

• The resolution be noted. 
 

5. GOVERNANCE REVIEW: STANDARDS  
The Sub-Committee considered a report of the Town Clerk concerning key 
questions around the implementation of the Governance Review for the 
Standards Regime.  
 
The Policy Chair began by thanking her Deputy Chairman for his hard work in 
managing the Member consultation sessions and relayed some of the key 
areas of feedback from Members of the wider Court. 
 
Members then discussed each question laid out in the report as follows:- 
 
Independent Panel 
 

(i) Do Members agree with the recommendation to establish an 
Independent Panel, composed only of independent persons? 
The Sub-Committee were in unanimous agreement with this 
recommendation.  
 

(ii) Should such a Panel receive allegations of misconduct, determine 
whether to investigate, present findings to the Court, and hear any 
appeal? 
Members were supportive of the three-stage process outlined in the 
report, and some felt that the first stage (an informal conversation 
with the Chief Commoner) should be mandatory. One Member 
suggested that, depending on the issue, the use of external dispute 
resolution experts also be considered at an early stage.  
 

(iii) What should its composition be? 
The Sub-Committee debated whether the composition should be 
entirely comprised of independent (i.e. external) individuals or 
whether there should be some Members (in the minority) who should 
be part of the Panel. Many felt that the Panel hearing appeals should 
be entirely independent (i.e. non-City Corporation Member), and that 
any independent individuals hearing the initial allegation should not 
also be part of the Appeals Panel.  
 
Members also felt strongly that the Panel should be comprised of a 
diverse group of individuals.  



 
There was a short discussion of the newly-appointed statutory IPs 
appointed under the Localism Act and it was agreed that these 
statutory IPs must be retained.  
 

(iv) How should it be appointed to? 
A Member suggested that the panel be appointed independently, but 
broadly the Sub-Committee were content with the suggested method 
of appointment that Lisvane set out, i.e. that the Panel should be 
recruited in the same way as the co-opted Members of the Standards 
Committee have been. 
 

(v) Should the positions on the Panel be remunerated? 
The Sub-Committee supported the view that positions on the Panel 
should be remunerated and it was suggested that this should be 
undertaken at a standard rate of £300 per day.  
 

(vi) Who should be responsible for supporting the Panel, or for producing the 
Panel’s rules and procedures (including possible sanctions)? 
The Sub-Committee felt it was important for officers, particularly the 
Comptroller, to support the Panel.  
 

(vii) How should the Court consider its recommendations (i.e. should a 
Standing Order, preventing debate on any of the Panel’s 
recommendations, be progressed)? 
Members agreed that it was very embarrassing for all concerned 
when issues were debated in Court of Common Council. A Member 
suggested that this new process would ensure that allegations were 
dealt with properly and efficiently from the outset, which should avoid 
the need to debate in Court.  

 
Abolition of Standards / Standards Appeals Committee 
 

(viii) Do Members agree with the proposal to abolish the Standards 
Committee and Standards Appeals Committee? 
The Sub-Committee were in agreement that the Standards 
Committee and the Standards Appeals Committee should be 
disbanded, but one Member flagged that there was currently no 
“home” for dispensation requests. A suggestion was made for the 
terms of reference of the Members Privileges Sub Committee to be 
expanded to include dispensation requests.  
 

(ix) If yes, what is the preferred timescale for abolition? 
Members felt that the process of abolition needed to start now and be 
completed by March 2021.  
 

(x) If abolition is prior to the establishment of a new overall committee 
framework, what should happen in the interim to those areas of 
responsibility under the purview of Standards Committee which do 



not relate to complaints and so would not necessarily go to the new 
Panel? 
See above. 
 

(xi) In particular, where should responsibility for Dispensations and the Code 
of Conduct sit, and do any changes need to be sought to either 
procedure at this point in time? 
See above.  

 
Register of Interests 
 

(xii) Are Members happy to support a change to the way in which the 
Register of Interests is set out? 
Members were supportive of officers taking forward this change.  

 
Training 
 

(xiii) Should training on standards and conduct matters be made 
mandatory? 
The Sub-Committee heard that there had been a range of views on 
this matter expressed at the Member consultation sessions. The 
majority of the Sub-Committee felt that the training should be 
mandatory, but the training should also be purposeful and up-to-date. 
Members felt that training should be rolled out for all Members after 
each election and the Chief Commoner-Elect should receive such 
training before taking office each year. 
 

(xiv) If so, what sanction should be applied in the event of non-
compliance? 
One Member felt that there should not be a pre-requisite or 
conditions placed on elected Members for taking training. Others felt 
that training fitted into the spirit of the Nolan’s principles of public life.   

 
RESOLVED, that:- 

• The feedback provided by Members through the informal engagement 
process be noted.  

• It be recommended that the Policy and Resources Committee agree the 
way forward for matters relating to the Standards Regime as outlined in 
the minute above. 

 
6. QUESTIONS ON MATTERS RELATING TO THE WORK OF THE SUB-

COMMITTEE  
There were no questions.  
 

7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIRMAN CONSIDERS URGENT  
There were no items of urgent business. 
 

8. EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC  
RESOLVED, that under Section 100(A) of the Local Government Act 1972, the 
public be excluded from the meeting for the following items on the grounds that 



they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in Part I of 
the Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act.  
 
Item No.  Paragraph No. 
9-11 3 
 

9. CITY FUND, CITY'S ESTATE AND BRIDGE HOUSE ESTATES - TURNOVER 
RENT PROPOSAL TO ASSIST CITY OF LONDON INVESTMENT TENANTS  
The Sub-Committee considered a report of the City Surveyor concerning a 
proposal on turnover rents to assist City of London investment tenants. 
 

10. CITY FUND - LEADENHALL MARKET TURNOVER RENTS  
The Sub-Committee considered a report of the City Surveyor concerning a 
proposal on turnover rents to assist City of London tenants at Leadenhall 
Market. 
 

11. CITY FUND - FUNDING STRATEGY 15/17 ELDON STREET EC2 AND 6 
BROAD STREET PLACE EC2 REFURBISHMENT PROJECTS  
The Sub-Committee considered a report of the City Surveyor concerning a 
funding strategy for the refurbishment projects at 15/17 Eldon Street EC2 and 6 
Broad Street Place EC2.  
 

12. QUESTIONS ON MATTERS RELATING TO THE WORK OF THE SUB-
COMMITTEE  
There were no questions. 
 

13. ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIRMAN CONSIDERS URGENT 
AND WHICH THE SUB-COMMITTEE AGREE SHOULD BE CONSIDERED  
WHILST THE PUBLIC ARE EXCLUDED  
There was no urgent business. 
 

 
 
The meeting ended at 12.25 pm 
 
 
 

 

Chairman 
 
 
 
Contact Officer: Emma Cunnington 
emma.cunnington@cityoflondon.gov.uk 
 


